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 Tell them From Me Survey 

Each year we ask parents, students and staff to  complete an 

anonymous survey. The survey is     conducted online though 

and independent company called “The Learning Bar”. They 

send us the results of the survey in a way that does not identify 

anyone who responds. 

The survey is a great way for our school to know how others are  thinking and how 

they see the great things about our school and the things that we could improve. 

We take the results of these surveys very seriously and use the results to guide our  

decisions in the future. 

Have your say NOW – survey closes early October. If you like, you are welcome in the 

school to use our computers to complete your survey. 

Moorambilla 

The choir has again had its first round of rehearsals for this year’s    concert. As usual, 

Lightning Ridge Central School students made up a large part of the choir and        

represented the school and our   community very well. Congratulations to all students 

who were  successful in competing for a place in this prestigious choir and special 

thanks to all the families who made the effort to make sure their children could       

participate. Special thanks goes to Mr Shannon who arranged the transport for the 

students and volunteered to drive the bus from School to Baradine himself a number 

of times. 

Goodooga Indigenous Games 

Another very successful day was held at Goodooga this year. Thanks to the students 

who represented our school so well and the staff who volunteered to do the              

organisation and supervise on the day. The enjoyment of competition and the good 

fun and camaraderie on the day makes all the extra work by our staff worthwhile. We 

look forward to next year’s event – Thanks Goodooga. 

Ricky Walford/Neville Thorne 

Both the Ricky Walford and Neville Thorne competitions have been held in the last 

few weeks and our students competed actively and enjoyed the opportunity to play 

against other schools’ teams. 

Our students played hard, tried their best to be good sports, and represented our 

school with pride both on and off the field.                                                            

School Photos                        

Tue 12th & Wed 13th 

September 

2017 School Newsletter now available online,  

check out our website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

RIDGE KIDS CAN DO ANYTHING !!! 

P & C Meeting              

Tue 29th Aug 

Year 12 Farewell                   

Assembly                                

Fri 22nd Sep 

Fathers Day Stall                 

Tue 29th Aug - Fri 1st 

September 

Local Blokes Day                      

Fri 1st Sep 

K -  6 Assembly 

Monday 9th            

September 

with Kerry Adamthwaite 

mailto:lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

                                                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to all the parents who have completed our community survey during the last couple of 

weeks. The information gathered from this will be used to make improvements in your children's 

learning and to determine future directions at LRCS. 

The survey is open until Friday 25th August if you have not yet completed the survey please go to 

our Facebook page or drop into the office to complete a survey.  

All surveys are anonymous and we appreciate any feedback that you can provide. 

Tell Them From Me Survey 

I am delighted that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will 

participate in a Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback 

survey. The survey measures factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other 

student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and 

effective teaching practices.  

You may remember that our students also participated in a Tell Them From Me student survey in 

Term 1 this year. Asking students to complete the survey twice in one year allows us to identify 

trends in student responses as well as track engagement and motivation across the school year. 

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback 

on what they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that 

teachers interact with them. Schools in Australia and around the world have used the Tell Them 

From Me survey to help improve how they do things at school.  

Secondary Report 
With Mrs Morris 

References 

I am often asked to provide references for our students. This is always a pleasure as it gives me 

an opportunity to highlight what great students we have. I like to show how well they do          

academically, the wide range of extra-curricular activities they participate in as well as personal 

comments and absence data. 

This takes time and a number of staff to identify and bring together all the information and then 

I write the reference. The whole process    usually takes a few weeks to do properly in between 

all the other work we have to do. Please give as much notice as you can if you want a     reference 

– I usually ask for 3 weeks’ notice. If you ask for a reference for your child at short notice, it will 

not be possible. 

If you would like to discuss anything mentioned in this newsletter or any other matters please 
feel free to come in and have a chat. Parents and community members are always welcome 

however; it is wise to make an appointment beforehand to avoid having to wait.  



 

 

 

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will  

typically take less than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours  

between 21 August and 13 October. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is included in this newsletter. If 

you do not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by the 

31st August 2017. Copies of the form and FAQs are available from:                                      

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents. 

To access the survey go to  https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/cv356 

During Week 5 students in Year 10 started completing their subject selections for Year 11 2018. 

Students and some parents were presented with a range of information about subjects available 

and NESA (NSW Education Standard Authority) rules and guidelines Thank you to                

Mrs Murray for her informative presentation.  

On Wednesday 23rd August at 11:30-12:30 students in Year 8 will be presented with                 

information about subjects available in Year 10. Parents are most welcome to attend this         

informative session. 

Trial exams are currently being held for Year 12 students as they near their HSC exams in       

October. All year 12 students are required to attend all classes up until Friday 22nd September. 

During this time valuable revision, exam preparation and completing exam papers will occur. 

All Year 12 students must attend every day– remember ‘Every Day Counts’. 

Year 11 students will be sitting their Yearly Examination during Week 10 of this term.  

During Week 9 students in Stage 5 will be involved in a program called Love Bites. 

WHAT IS LOVE BITES?  

LOVEBITES is an extremely successful Domestic and Family Violence and Sexual Assault      

prevention program. LoveBites is an educational program as recommended by the Federal   

Government.  

Lovebites aims to provide a safe environment in which young people can talk about Domestic 

and Family Violence and Sexual Assault. It also aims  to promote and model respectful             

relationships for young people. Information will be coming home shortly regarding the          

program. 

 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents


 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Hello, 

Well the Book Week theme is Escape to Everywhere and I escaped for the 

Mid Term break. I think it is important to escape the Ridge sometimes but 

coming home and getting into a book at night isn’t bad      either...you can escape to somewhere 

in your home or garden or even the bush. 

I was able to source my Bake a Book ingredients whilst away...well if you come into the library 

on    Thursday you will see I am not that creative but I do participate which is what I hope our 

students will do. When your kids say, “I don’t want to do that” or even “I’m not doing that.” I 

suggest you do not give them the opt out option if it is something they will benefit from. 

There’s no escape!! 

As I write this we are getting ready for Book Week. Planning the display, discussing where the 

Book Fair will be placed and where the Oral Reading judges will sit, I’ve made certificates, 

signs and wrapped prizes. I do so love Book Week and I hope you will be able to attend some 

part of it. Below is the information which will help you to attend and be involved. 

Book Week is in Week 6 

Tuesday 22nd August to Friday 25th August. 

Week 6:     Book Week (after mid-term break) Theme is ‘Escape to Everywhere’ 

Book Fair (Books from Collins Book sellers in Tamworth for sale) runs from Tuesday –    

Friday lunchtime in the library. 

Tuesday 22nd August 

K-6 Placard Parade, 9.10am in the Junior Quad.  Students walk in classes displaying 

their favourite book on a    cardboard sheet.  They can also dress up in a costume that 

depicts their favourite book.   All who participate have names put in a draw and two will 

win a book from the Book Fair. 

Book Week themed lessons and Colouring Competition. 

Book Fair 

Wednesday 23rd August 

Book Week themed lessons and Colouring Competition. 

Book Fair 

Thursday 24th August 

K-12 Bake a Book competition. Cakes are decorated to look like a favourite book.  Please 

deliver the cakes to the library by 10 o’clock.  Stage prizes of recipe books. 

Book Week themed lessons and Colouring Competition. 

Book Fair 

Library News 

with Mrs Fahey 



 

 

 

 Yuwaalaraay is the dialect of the Lightning Ridge area. The name of the language and Aboriginal   people 

of the Balonne River Region – Yuwaalaraay is connected linguistically to Gamilaraay, the language of the Gamila-

roi/Kamilaroi people.  

The language area extends across north west NSW on the Barwon River into south west Queensland along the 

Narran, Culgoa and Balonne Rivers. This area takes in the communities of Hebel, Dirranbandi, and St George, 

extending south towards Goodooga, Walgett, Lightning Ridge and Collarenebri.  

Yuwaalaraay Word of the 

Week 

Bandaarr  (Kangaroo) 

Friday 25th August 

Oral Reading Competition finals in the library starting at 10 o’clock.   Two students from 

each class read a poem.  Book prizes for Stage winners and certificates for finalists. 

Judging of K-6 Colouring Competition on Book Week theme: ‘Escape to Everywhere’, 

winner   receives a  $10    Canteen voucher prize 

Book Fair finishes lunchtime. 

Thank you to Yvonne Woodcock who always thinks of others and managed to get 

us some free books for our Library. Yvonne also gives us plastic bags for kids to look after their 

borrowed library book. 

The winners of the Library Turtle Draw have recently been:  

ES1 Mary Boehm, Stage 1    

Cooper Lohse S1Y Stage 2    

Layla Dench S2O Stage 3   

Savannah Chesworth S3B 

Hope to see you at school during Book Week, 

Penny Fahey Teacher-Librarian 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Primary Student of the Week  

Alexi Hayes S1D 

Term 3  Week  5 

 

Alexi is a friendly and dedicated student who always tries her best. She works hard 

in the classroom to produce quality work and is kind towards others on the      

playground. Alexi is always eager to try new things and approaches all classroom 

activities with enthusiasm. She consistently follows our school turtle goals and is a 

valued member of our class. Well done, Alexi! 

Primary Student of the Week  

RJ Moseling S2F 

Term 3  Week  5 

RJ is our student of the week, and deservedly so. His behaviour at school is        

exemplary. He is a thoughtful, kind  and quietly determined student who shows 

respect for himself and his school every day. RJ has become more eager to take 

responsibility for his own learning. We are so lucky to have you in our class RJ. 

Primary Student of the Week  

Michael Wiesnet S2F 

Term 3  Week  6 

 

Michael is our student of the week this week. He has shown personal  and          

academic progress in class and in the playground. Michael shows respect to his 

teachers, friends and visitors and takes responsibility for his words and actions. 

Michael shows pride in his work and school environment. We are tremendously 

proud of Michael's achievements this year. 



 

 

Primary Student of the Week  

Gabriel Rees Year 7 

Term 3  Week  5 

 
 

Gabriel is an outstanding student who always gives her best in every lesson. She 

arrives in the right place at the right time, and has all her equipment at the ready. 

Gabriel's attitude towards her learning sets a great example to her fellow students. 

She works hard and seeks feedback from her teachers. You've had a great year, 

Gabriel!  
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PBL Update: 
 
During the pupil-free day at the start of Term 3, all school staff met with the PBL Team to discuss ways in 
which we can create a safe and positive environment for our students. The staff and the PBL Team agreed 
upon a set of expectations for all students and staff. Year advisers and classroom teachers have discussed 
these expectations with students, and they are being implemented consistently in all classrooms.  
 
The expectations are set out under three headings: before class, during class, and after class. They are: 
 
Before class 

Students will stand in 2 lines, quiet and orderly 
Students will have all their equipment for class 
Put food and drinks away 
No head phones or ear buds 

During Class 
Teachers will display a lesson sequence (what they’re going to teach) 
Students will sit in a seating plan 
Students will stand behind their chair until further instructed 
Teachers will use positive contact, issue turtles/merits to the always good and improvers 
Teachers will constantly scan and monitor the room 
Bags off desks 

End of Lesson 
Students will keep working until instructed to pack up 
Teachers will clean the white board 
Seats and tables tucked in and straight; students standing behind chairs 
Clean floor around all students 
Close the windows 
Teacher to dismiss class -- no students hanging around by the door  

 

The term has begun well, with students complying with the expectations. We want everyone to achieve 

their best at all times, and while some of these expectations might seem like “common sense”, we find that 

it’s useful to have this behaviour modelled and reinforced so that everyone knows what is expected of them 

at all times. 

 

Mr MacLean, PBL Team 



 

 



 

 

 K-6 School  Merit Assembly  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ITEMS PRICE SIZE QUANTITY TOTAL 

Caps—BB Black Red/ logo $7.00    

Hats—Bucket (Black) $5.00    

Hats—Red wide brim $7.00    

Back Packs Large $30.00    

Black Jackets—no logo $20.00    

Library Bags $5.00    

Sports Shirts—House colours $7.00    

JUNIOR K - 4     

Shirts—Red  $20.00    

Sloppy Joe—Red, logo $20.00    

Track pants—Black, Micro fibre  $24.00    

Track pants—Black, Fleecy $20.00    

Shorts—Black old stock. Rugby  $12.00    

Shorts—Black , Micro fibre, Cargo $15.00    

Skorts—Black  $15.00    

MIDDLE YEAR  5 - 9     

Shirts—Black / Red / White  (Stage 3, 4 & 5) $25.00    

Jacket— Black (Large sizes only) $40.00    

Track pants— Black Fleecy $20.00    

Track Pants—Black Micro Fibre  $24.00    

Jumper—Polo  Black Logo   5-8yrs $25.00    

Shorts—Black $15.00    

Shorts—Black , Micro fibre, Cargo $15.00    

Skorts—Black  $15.00    

Jackets—Red/Black (new) $35.00    

Canterbury Jersey  9yrs $65.00    

SENIOR YEAR  10 - 12     

Shirts—White $20.00    

Jacket—Black/Red $40.00    

Track pants— Black Fleecy $20.00    

Track Pants— Black Micro Fibre  $24.00    

Shorts— Black Rugby $12.00    

Jackets—Red/Black (new) $35.00    

Canterbury Jersey   $65.00    

   TOTAL  

 P & C   Uniform Shop Price List 

 

Opening Hours 

Monday’s & Thursday’s  

 8:30am – 9:00am 



 

 

 

A Parents and Citizens Association is a school based organisation consisting of   

parents, teachers and interested citizens. P&C Associations reflect the role of the 

community in the local school and provide opportunities to enjoy, learn and     

communicate with parents interested in the education of children.                              

P & C meetings are held at the school twice per term at 5pm in B2 (old ALR)  

 

Next P & C  Meeting dates:  Tuesday 29th August                                  
              All Welcome! 

 

 

BOOK WEEK 

 



 

 

Moorambilla Fathers Day Stall 

 

Tuesday 29th August  

to 

Friday 1st September 

 

 Gifts range from $2 - $10 

 Open Recess & Lunch 

Moorambilla fundraiser   



 

 



 

 

 

  


